












From: Deborah Hurley
To: House Finance
Subject: funding public Radio and Television
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 4:10:08 PM

 
:o)This is a testimony to the house finance committee urging them to fund public radio at the
 level suggested by the governor.  A 100% cut would effectively end service in our island
 community and the surrounding area.  Public radio is essential for public safety
 announcements and emergency broadcasting. We depend on the station for local news and
 information, it is the glue that hold our community together.  We will lose federal funding
 with the cuts to employees at the station.
Thank you for your consideration in this time of financial crisis.
Craig Olson
Deb Hurley
Residence of Petersburg Borough
Owners of Island Flowers and the Flower Farm

mailto:akedibles@yahoo.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: becki anderson
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 2:16:29 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you, 
becki anderson 
20325 Leprechaun Dr
Anchorage, AK 99567 

mailto:leprechaun@mtaonline.net
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Walter campbell
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 2:01:57 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you, 
Walter campbell 
341 E 46th Ave
Anchorage, AK 99503 

mailto:reistlynn74@yahoo.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Brado
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 1:39:07 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at LEAST $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you, 
Brado 
1436 Birchwillow Dr
Fairbanks, AK 99712 

mailto:70below@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Edwin McClure
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 12:39:09 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you, 
Edwin McClure 
16682 River Heights Loop
Anchorage, AK 99577 

mailto:edearljr1@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Kathy Swanson
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 12:31:43 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you, 
Kathy Swanson 
2309 Aurora Ct
Juneau, AK 99801 

mailto:Kathywurth@aol.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Caroline
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 12:02:32 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Caroline 
9900 W Parks Hwy
Wasilla, AK 99623 

mailto:jklamborn@mtaonline.net
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Kay Clements
To: House Finance
Subject: Public Broadcasting Concerns
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 10:58:45 AM

I am forwarding a letter cc’d to me from one of our community members

to Governor Walker regarding the importance of local radio.

 

Dear Governor Walker,

 

 

My name is Bill Annis and I'm writing to express my concern for something very important to
 me. I'm trusting that

   it will move you to making wise decisions in an upcoming vote. It's my understanding

   that your proposed budget includes a 27 percent cut to the Alaska Public

  Broadcasting Commission (APBC).Â  This severe reduction is distinctly disproportionate

   to the cuts proposed to other programs (7-10 percent). Public Radio is very

   important to me and this proposed cut would mean losing many things that

  I consider vital to my every day living. Speaking directly to the point: I

   believe further cuts will deeply affect our station's ability to provide

  quality local programming to listeners in the Upper Lynn Canal. News and local

   programming are vital to my daily concern and I believe that such a deep

  cut would mean a reduction in this critical importance of KHNS.Â  Statewide

   cuts will weaken public broadcasting across Alaska, and the effects will

  be felt right here at home. The proposed cuts would have long lasting effects

   on my daily awareness of local, state and world news. I depend on it at certain

   times of the day, knowing it'll be there providing ferry schedule updates,

   meeting schedules, weather updates and a lot more. I said a lot more Honorable

   Governor. My Public radio station is part of the Emergency Alert System that

mailto:gm@khns.org
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


   notifies me of important things that I need and depend on. My small community

   has this one broadcasting entity tailored specifically for our listeners.

   We consider it a vital part of our every day lives. The station provides

  safety and emergency information on a daily basis that is essential for health

   and safety. [...]

 

 

Kay Clements

KHNS General Manager

907-766-2020 x.3

PO Box 1109

Haines, AK 99827

gm@khns.org

 

 

mailto:gm@khns.org


From: Kay Clements
To: House Finance
Subject: Please protect public broadcasting in Alaska
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 10:46:48 AM

 

 

From: Darsie Culbeck [mailto:darsie@constantinemetals.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, February 03, 2016 9:26 AM
To: governor@alaska.gov
Cc: Kay Clements; Liz Cornejo
Subject: Please protect public broadcasting in Alaska

 

Dear Governor Walker,

Thank you for your service to Alaska and your efforts to thoughtfully tighten the budget belt
 during these challenging economic times.  I am writing today regarding the proposed 27% cut
 to the Alaska Public Broadcasting Commission budget and the tremendous impact this will
 have on rural Alaska and specifically KHNS public radio in Haines.

As the only local broadcaster in the area, KHNS is a critical part of the local community by
 providing entertainment, news, and essential emergency services to Haines, Skagway and
 Klukwan.  In some ways KHNS can be considered the heartbeat of these communities.  Many
 homes, businesses and fishing boats in the upper Lynn Canal have their radios tuned to
 KHNS all day. They are listening to the local and statewide news, cheering during the
 broadcast of the school basketball games, being engaged by interesting programing, learning
 about road closures, weather forecasts, changes to the ferry schedule, etc. 

       KHNS also acts as the Emergency Alert System for the Upper Lynn Canal, providing an
 important and locally specific warning service.

         As a mineral exploration company, Constantine is investing in the State and does
 not generate revenue at this time, nevertheless we have contributed over $3500 in
 underwriting and donations to KHNS in recent years to ensure these important services are
 available. My family and I have personally been sustaining members of KHNS for over 20
 years.

I understand the tough choices that you and the Legislature face in this fiscal crisis, however
 the 27% proposed cut to public radio is distinctly disproportionate to the cuts proposed to
 other departments. 

I urge you to consider the value that Public Radio has in rural Alaska and please minimize the
 cuts to the Alaska Public Broadcasting Commission. 

 

Respectfully,

mailto:gm@khns.org
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


Darsie 

 

Darsie Culbeck
Camp Manager and Community 

Constantine Metal Resources Ltd.
P.O. Box 315 
Haines, Alaska 99827
Cell/Text 775-313-4997
Camp 206-455-8623
Email: darsie@constantinemetals.com
Website: www.constantinemetals.com

 

mailto:darsie@constantinemetals.com
http://www.constantinemetals.com/


From: Kay Clements
To: House Finance
Subject: Proposed Public Broadcasting cuts
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 10:39:53 AM

From: Thom Ely [mailto:akthome@yahoo.com] 
Sent: Monday, February 15, 2016 10:55 AM
To: governor@alaska.gov
Cc: Kay Clements
Subject: Please protect public broadcasting in Alaska

 

Dear Governor Walker,

 

I strongly support public radio and urge you to work to see that full funding for this critical
 service is maintained. Please consider the following points.

 

1. Citizens depend daily on KHNS for local, regional and statewide news and information. 
2. Listeners turn to KHNS for updates on everything from ferry schedules, meetings and

 senior luncheons to weather and marine conditions.
3. KHNS is part of the Emergency Alert System, which is a pivotal and locally specific

 warning service.
4. KHNS is the only local broadcasting entity in Haines, Skagway and Klukwan.
5. KHNS provides essential local and community health, safety and emergency

 information.
6. Volunteers are already putting in many hours of service at KHNS.

Sincerely,

 

Thom Ely
POB 1014

Haines, AK 99827

 

 

Kay Clements

KHNS General Manager

907-766-2020 x.3

mailto:gm@khns.org
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov
mailto:akthome@yahoo.com
mailto:governor@alaska.gov


PO Box 1109

Haines, AK 99827

gm@khns.org

 

 

mailto:gm@khns.org


From: Donald Caulkins
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 9:30:34 AM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Donald Caulkins
3326 Pittman Rd
Wasilla, AK 99623 

mailto:drcaulkins2@1791.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: sandra hoover
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 9:22:17 AM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
sandra hoover
4201 Dimond Way
Wasilla, AK 99654 

mailto:motherlodeseh@aol.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Robert McMorrow
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 8:06:18 AM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Robert McMorrow
3630 W 79th Ave
Anchorage, AK 99502 

mailto:rmcmorrow@aol.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Kathleen Cole
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 5:30:11 AM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget! $500M isn't enough either,
 balance the budget and develop long term sustainable spending plans. Just like private
 companies do when they experience a drop in commodity price. 

Thank you,
Kathleen Cole
7791 E Downstream Dr
Palmer, AK 99645 

mailto:rmkmcole@hotmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Benjamin SHerburne
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 5:21:51 AM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Benjamin SHerburne

Anchorage, AK 99567 

mailto:chadish@mtaonline.net
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Lyle beauchamp
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 9:50:37 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Lyle beauchamp

Gakona, AK 99586 

mailto:lbeauchamp21@yahoo.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: James
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 9:09:09 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
James 
14260 Rocky Rd
Anchorage, AK 99516 

mailto:jimyoung580@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Angela Hawks
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 8:42:27 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Angela Hawks
2312 Nelson Rd
North Pole, AK 99705 

mailto:hawkssix@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Charles Martin
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 8:05:17 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Charles Martin
18727 Stonehill Dr
Anchorage, AK 99577 

mailto:masterc@alaska.net
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: M. Azimi
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 7:41:36 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
M. Azimi
3535 Sherrie St
Anchorage, AK 99504 

mailto:d_azimitabrizi@yahoo.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Paul Bennetts
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 7:03:50 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Paul Bennetts
6440 Peppertree Cir
Anchorage, AK 99504 

mailto:paul4fox1@excite.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: John West
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 6:51:34 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
John West
7521 Wade Cir
Anchorage, AK 99518 

mailto:johnotiger@yahoo.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Charlene Albertson
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 4:24:26 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

When I can't afford something I don't get a salary raise, I adjust my WANTS and pear down
 the needs. You need to cut the budget even more than this. Don't raid the principal from the
 permanent fund. Government should not rob the people because you were drunk with money
 list over the past 30 years. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Charlene Albertson
4227 Charing Cross Cir
Anchorage, AK 99504 

mailto:char1@gci.net
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


From: Terry Cotton
To: House Finance
Subject: Cut the State Operating Budget!
Date: Tuesday, February 23, 2016 1:55:10 PM

Dear House Finance Committee General,

I am writing you today because I am concerned about our state deficit. 

Right now it looks like we will be running a deficit of $3.5 billion for the second year in a
 row. 

But please do not raise my taxes in order to fix this problem. Instead, we should cut our state
 operating budget by at least $500 million. 

I am asking you today to please cut the state operating budget!

Thank you,
Terry Cotton
5140 Kachemak Dr, #3
Homer, AK 99603 

mailto:tlcotton62@gmail.com
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov


Dear Alaska State Legislators                                                                         2/22/16 

 

Tammy Wilson’s suggestion to cut over 60 million from the UA budget is misguided and short 
sighted.  Our budget crisis is beyond being solved by cuts to services and we don’t want to cut 
to a point beyond recovery. 

  At some point you can cut so much that the institution will begin to erode on its own.  The 
unfunded researchers move on to other universities and won’t come back when the economy is 
good.  Same can be said for the sports coaches.  UA may face accreditation issues as well and 
we will lose students. 

Much of the money provided to UA is spent right here in the State as is the 100 million in 
research grants that are often the result of federal matching funds.  Those matching grants 
vanish under Ms. Wilson’s plan 

UA knows it must tighten its belt along with the rest of the State as it has been doing for several 
years now.  To cut its budget as drastically as Ms. Wilson suggests however, is misguided and 
short sighted. 

There is no solution that is healthy for the State of Alaska other than using the earnings from 
the Permanent Fund and the Constitutional Budget Reserve.  This is the fiscal situation that 
both were designed to help us weather.  Going forward we should seek to diversify the 
industries that support the State but for now we need a life ring and that is the earnings from 
the Permanent Fund. 

 

John Quebbemann 
909 Ballaine Rd. 
Fairbanks, AK  99709 
907-479-0419 



From: Kay Clements
To: House Finance
Subject: Public Broadcasting
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 10:38:40 AM
Attachments: KHNS Haines Resolution02172016.pdf

Esteemed Members of the  House Finance Committee,

 

The community of Haines as represented by the Haines Assembly, passed a resolution
 (attached) asking

you to reconsider the severity of your cuts to public broadcasting. Internet is not a viable

option for many of our community, radio is how we communicate.

 

KHNS is one of the isolated stations that will lose our federal funding if the cuts go through

as currently approved. Our access to emergency information, weather,  roads, schools - please

don’t leave us without this vital resource in our community.

 

Thank you for your consideration.

 

 

Kay Clements

KHNS General Manager

907-766-2020 x.3

PO Box 1109

Haines, AK 99827

gm@khns.org

 

 

mailto:gm@khns.org
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov
mailto:gm@khns.org







From: Kay Clements
To: House Finance
Subject: Public Broadcasting Resolution from Haines Borough Assembly
Date: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 10:35:12 AM
Attachments: KHNS Haines Resolution02172016.pdf

Esteemed Members of the  House Finance Committee,

 

The community of Haines as represented by the Haines Assembly, passed a resolution
 (attached) asking

you to reconsider the severity of your cuts to public broadcasting. Internet is not a viable

option for many of our community, radio is how we communicate.

 

KHNS is one of the isolated stations that will lose our federal funding if the cuts go through

as currently approved. Our access to emergency information, weather,  roads, schools - please

don’t leave us without this vital resource in our community.

 

Thank you for your consideration.

 

Kay Clements

KHNS General Manager

907-766-2020 x.3

PO Box 1109

Haines, AK 99827

gm@khns.org

 

 

mailto:gm@khns.org
mailto:lhscfin@akleg.gov
mailto:gm@khns.org







From: LIO Mat-Su
Subject: FW: State Budget Debacle
Date: Tuesday, February 09, 2016 8:36:16 AM

Good morning!
 
This was sent to us by a constituent so we are passing it along to you.
 
Regards,
Judith Prothero
MatSu LIO
 
From: Bill Spencer [mailto:8akspencer@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, February 08, 2016 11:19 PM
To: LIO Mat-Su <LIO.Mat-Su@akleg.gov>
Subject: State Budget Debacle
 
I just got done looking at some information on the state spending and thought that I would
 give my two cents on Walker's raid of the PFD and his promotion of additional taxes. 
When the state gets it's spending back to a reasonable level, say pre-2005 amounts then he can
 come with his hat in hand asking residents to give him more money in taxes or from the PFD. 
 Right now Alaska's per capita spending is more than 3 times what Washington state spends
 per resident.  Don't be fooled by misleading polls saying people don't mind giving up more
 money for the government to spend, that is only after the state reins in spending.  Look at
 some budget allotment charts and make some cuts from the big categories:  Education-23%,
 Other Spending-19%, Healthcare-14%, but also look at the smaller parts of the budget and get
 rid of waste there too (Like state funded lobbyists and "consultants").
Before Walker was elected, he said Alaska would be run like a business and he would balance
 the budget.  If a business takes in lots of money it can spend lots of money, (that's what got us
 into this mess) but on the flip side if it is not bringing in as much money it has to find ways
 to cut spending otherwise it will use up it's reserves and be worse off than if it had cut
 spending earlier.  Instead Walker has used state funds to hire expensive PR people and
 lobbyists to promote his unreasonable demands on the general public, oil companies, and any
 legislators who don't share his ideas.  This is the same way Obama does politics and Walker's
 legacy will be the bankrupting of Alaska unless he is kept in check by people in a position to
 do so.  
Sincerely,
W. Spencer
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